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President’s Corner
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 Tom Harper
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Hello NCoCC Members,

I hope everyone had a great Holiday season.  It has been
another crazy year with Covid all around, but we were finally
able to start meeting in person again.  Not sure what 2022 will
bring but we will get through it together.

Our Dec 18th Holiday gathering was a great success.  Pasta
and salads at our house and then on to the Gilroy’s for snacks,
desserts, and some games.  The fun run (planned by the
Regenhardt’s) between houses was challenging but fun.
Thanks to all that participated (most of the club) and to those
that did the planning.

Pete hosted us at his house at Poway Candy Cane Lane.
Parking in the surrounding driveways was like a mini car show.
We had drinks, lots of conversations, and a leisurely walk
through the neighborhood to enjoy all the Christmas lights.
December also brought us another meet-up at the Hamburger
Factory in Poway (11am on the second Friday).  We had a
good lunch and plenty of socializing.  The next one will be on
Friday, Jan 11th, 11am, at the Hamburger Factory on
Midland Road in Poway.  All are welcome.  No agenda,
just eating, talking, and laughing.

Drive safe,

Mark Harwell



Club Events Calendar

January

11     NCoCC Business Meeting.  Mount Olive Lutheran Church.  7:00 p.m.
14     Monthly Meetup.  Hamburger Factory.  11:00 a.m.
27     NCoCC Board Meeting.  Filippi’s in Poway, 7:00 p.m.
TBD   Mystery Run

February

 8     NCoCC Business Meeting.  Mount Olive Lutheran Church.  7:00 p.m.
11    Monthly Meetup.
24    NCoCC Board Meeting.  Filippi’s in Poway, 7:00 p.m.

March

 8     NCoCC Business Meeting.  Mount Olive Lutheran Church.  7:00 p.m.
11    Monthly Meetup.
24    NCoCC Board Meeting.  Filippi’s in Poway, 7:00 p.m.

April

12     NCoCC Business Meeting.  Mount Olive Lutheran Church.  7:00 p.m.
28     NCoCC Board Meeting.  Filippi’s in Poway, 7:00 p.m.

May

10     NCoCC Business Meeting.  Mount Olive Lutheran Church.  7:00 p.m.
26     NCoCC Board Meeting.  Filippi’s in Poway, 7:00 p.m.

June

14     NCoCC Business Meeting.  Mount Olive Lutheran Church.  7:00 p.m.
23     NCoCC Board Meeting.  Filippi’s in Poway, 7:00 p.m.



Corvettes and Christmas Lights
Candy Cane Lane, Poway

Hosted by Pete Nield



Christmas Progressive Lunch

First stop the Harwell home for lunch!



Christmas Progressive Lunch

Next stop the Gilroy home for games and dessert!



NATIONAL CORVETTE MUSEUM (NCM)
REPORT

GUIDE DOGS FOR THE BLIND (GDB)
CHARITY REPORT

The 115 new Corvettes, pictured, are going
to be scrapped after being damaged in the
early December windstorm at Bowling
Green Assembly.  Dealers are being
notified and will be able to replace the cars
with priority ordering.  The factory was
opened for production again for a week
before Christmas and closed now for
Union mandatory holiday until January 3,
2022.

Keep driving your Corvettes and Happy New
Year.

Dwight Alexander

Hello everyone,

I hope you all have had a healthy and happy
holiday season and the New Year will bring better
things for us all.

Some new updates on our Guide Dog Puppies
this month are good.  First Cam (MBL) has been
accepted into the Dogs for Better Lives organization
to train as a hearing impaired dog and is doing great
with his training.  Jack did well through the first 4
phases of his training with GDB, but was just
Career Changed for being very sensitive in certain
situations. He has now been adopted by a special
family in Reno and settling in with them. He had a
White Christmas and learned about snow. Very
cute pictures and videos were seen by his puppy
raisers.

We are still waiting for arrivals of a few new
Puppies, but meantime still training with our
Career Change dogsx

Have a wonderful New Year!
Take Care and Have a Tail Waggin Day!
Donna Rindskopf

The Corner News
Keeping you informed…………….
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 6   Jay Kopelowitz



Our Club

Club members enjoy planned trips, car shows, fun runs,
auto rallies and a host of social and Corvette related
events, including a Holiday party, an Annual Recognition
Dinner, and the NCoCC Plastic Fantastic All Corvette
Show at Seaport Village.  We support local communities
in the San Diego County area by participating in special
event parades and high school homecoming events.
Our members also devote time, energy and resources
in supporting our Club Charity, the USO (United
Services Organization ) of San Diego.

Meetings

Business Meetings are held the second Tuesday of
each month, at  Mount Olive Lutheran Church, 14280
Poway Road, Poway, CA, 92064.  We always welcome
and encourage guests to attend our meetings and to
participate in our club sponsored events.

For a map of our meeting location, please go to our
website at www.ncocc.com.

Membership

Membership is open to anyone at least 18 years of age
who owns a Corvette.  Applicants must attend two
business meetings and participate in one club event
before becoming a member.

Membership in NCoCC entitles you to:

A membership card for you and your significant other.

Discounts on parts and services at participating dealers
(Bob Stall and others).

A club T-shirt.

Name tags for you and your significant other.

A newsletter via email and/or the website.

Members are expected to attend Business Meetings,
maintain current dues, and support the club by serving
on committees and participating in club events.
Initiation fee is $25.  Dues are paid in advance:  $75 for
one year.

We hope this short introduction is helpful.. If you have
questions, please contact us via email at
info@ncocc.com.

NCoCC Cruise News

Editor:  Kathleen Regenhardt

Contributors:

Dwight Alexander
Rosemary Dymek
Mark Harwell
Kathleen Regenhardt
Donna Rindskopf

Email submission for the newsletter is no later than
the 23rd of every month!
kregen@san.rr.com

Dear Members,

If you take pictures at any one of our events, please
provide them to our Webmaster, Ed Daher, so that
he may place them on our website for all to enjoy.

Thank you!

Our sponsors:


